

BYGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL

A meeting of Bygrave Parish Council Meeting was held in the Church of St. Margaret of Antioch on 20th September 2021 8.00pm in the St Margaret's Church Bygrave

Present: Cllr Phil Hills
Cllr James Northern
Cllr Claire Mortlock
Cllr Julie Stothard

1. Apologies for absence

none

2. To approve and sign the minutes of meeting of 17th May 2021

3. To seek to co-opt Councillor vacancy

No one has come forward

4. Finance report and expenditure approval

K Clark £70 clerks float

K Clark £129.16 back pay due to s/o not being changed

C Mortlock £375.00 grass cutting

5. To approve Planning applications as notified by the District Council

None received

6. Speed

A increase in speeding has been noticed, Cllr Hills will speak to community policing for help at the core times.

7. Parking on pavements

This has been highlighted as an issue, the owner of the drinks business has been spoken to and asked not to block the path.

8. Bench replacement on footpath at back of church

This will be removed and replaced with one the one on the "p" path.

9. Proposed solar farm

The Parish Autumn newsletter gave all the information the Parish Council has to gain opinions and highlight any concerns. Once the formal application is received a further meeting will be arranged, and a list of questions will be presented.

10. Fairs festival / Warm up Festival and future festivals / events

It was noted that the notice period for this was very short and communication lacking, rubbish was left around the village, evidence of drugs and traffic volume. We

BYGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL

have registered concerns that this will be a regular event and requested sight of the vent plan and consideration to residents in relation to noise and traffic.

11. The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee (wondering if there is any appetite for a Bygrave celebration)

Consideration to planning a street party of event on the field, Julie will request opinion from the residents.

12. Concrete Pad Turning point at the end of Weaden Way.

James advised that prices kept increasing but will keep monitoring costs and viability.

13. Church Lane Road name sign

New signs have been ordered

14. Baldock Expansion – on going item as with Inspector who should have an update by the end of the year with regards to progression and development access.

15. AOB

Church bins do not always get put out – James will look and sorting out a rota to ensure this is done.

16. To confirm date and time of next meeting

Monday 17th January 2022 8PM – the precept will be set at this meeting

Signature

Dated